
 

 

Hanslope Parish Council 

Minutes of a Meeting held in the Village Hall on Monday 10
th

 February 2014 at 7.30 pm 

  

Councillors attending; Mr Lancaster (Acting Chairman), Mr Cook, Mr Geary, Mrs Green,  

                                        Mrs Hayward, Mrs Mobley, Mr Palmer 

                                     

Clerk;                              Mr McDonald 

 

Item 1 Interviews for Parish Council Vacancy 

Three applicants were interviewed, the Parish Council resolved; “To co-opt Mrs Courtman 

and Mrs Price to the Parish Council with effect from the 10
th

 March 2014 meeting” 

 

Item 2 Apologies;     

None 

 

Item 3 Declarations of interest’s statement; 

Mr Geary ref item 8e 

Mrs Green ref planning application 14/00089/ful 

 

Item 4 Acceptance of the Minutes of the January 2014 meeting 

The Council resolved; “To accept the minutes as a true record of the January 2014 meeting”  

 

Item 5 Matters arising not covered by agenda items January 13
th

 meeting 

a. Clerk to progress pond re instatement situation for the new development in Newport 

Road (item 8a) 

b. Planning Officer to be contacted re section 106 request (item 9) 

 

Item 5a Matters arising from January 24
th

 meeting 

Planning Application 13/02306/mmam; The Parish Council resolved; “To contact Milton 

Keynes Council’s Planning Department and state that if this application is approved that the 

Parish Council objects very strongly to the proposed increase in roof heights that is included 

within this application” 

 

Item 6 Matters raised by members of the public 

None 

 



Item 6 Pavement and verge parking of vehicles 

Information held on file for future reference. Possible lay bye in High Street to be 

considered for Community Parking Partnership funding 

 

Item 7 Finance 

a. The account for the month was examined and the Council resolved; “To approve and  

sign cheques to the value of £2,483.16 to cover outstanding bills and commitments” 

b. The Parish Council resolved; “To ring fence £4,000 of section 106 funds to complete 

the payment of the Village Hall car park improvements” 

c. The Parish Council resolved; “To approve a donation of £400 to St James the Great to 

assist in maintenance costs for the churchyard”  

 

Item 8 Correspondence 

a. Members Weekly Newsletters to be e mailed to all Parish Councillors in future 

b. Suggested additional litter bin in Castlethorpe Road, await feedback re school bus 

stop situation 

c. M.K. Community Transport, Clerk to respond in writing supporting ongoing service 

d. Social and Infrastructure Audit; Clerk to complete and return 

e. E mail received from the Castlethorpe Parish Council Chairman regarding concerns 

about flooding issues in Tathall End and Devils Dip 

f. Planning Concerns from local residents; Clerk to respond 

g. Ken Reynold’s (Chairman) resignation; Mr Lancaster Acting Chairman until May 

meeting, this will allow time to co-opt 2 new Parish Councillors 

 

Item 9 Planning 

14/00035/ful           Two storey and single storey extension 

                                 80 Western Drive; The Parish Council has received information from a 

local resident which will be forwarded to the Ward Councillor with a request that this 

application is dealt with by the Planning Panel 

14/00089/ful          Barn conversion to dwelling 

                                 66 Hartwell Road; no objection provided one dwelling only 

14/00137/ful           Side and rear extensions 

                                 18 Western Drive; no objection provided neighbours comments are given 

due consideration. It should be noted that if this application proceeds there will be a 

requirement to increase the street lighting to ensure that the adjacent alleyway is safely lit 

 

 

 

 



Item 10 Councillors Reports 

a. Mr Cook reported from a meeting regarding a possible Solar Farm installation in 

Tathall End. The company involved to be invited to attend the March Parish Council 

meeting  

b. Mr Cook reported from the Recreation Ground Sports Club meeting 

c. Mrs Hayward reported from a meeting of the Recreation Ground Building 

Improvement Sub-Committee 

d. Mrs Mobley reported from the NAG meeting 

e. Mr Palmer reported from the Allotment Holders A.G.M. 

 

Item 11 Ongoing Business and News Items 

Next issue of the Newsletter is in March 

 

 

There being no further business to discuss the Acting Chairman closed the meeting at 

10.55 pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


